

Airport Coordination Netherlands For the attention of Mr H. Vreeburg Evert van de Beekstraat 23 1118 CL LUCHTHAVEN SCHIPHOL

Transfer of slots from Winter 2018/2019 to Summer 2019

Drs. B.I. Otto Executive Vice President & COO +31 (0)20 - 6012112

4 april 2019 BO.2019.003

Dear Mr Vreeburg,

The capacity declaration for Summer 2019 provides for a possible transfer of unused capacity from Winter 2018/2019 to Summer 2019 (see capacity declaration Summer 2019, paragraph 4). The degree to which such unused capacity can be transferred is dependent on the unused capacity of Winter 2018/2019 and the actual number of coordinated slots for Commercial Aviation for Summer 2019.

As the actual number of coordinated slots for Summer 2019 exceeds the applicable planning limit for the total number of slots by an amount that is 1199 above the unused capacity for Winter 2018/2019, it is not possible to transfer any unused capacity from Winter 2018/2019 to the total capacity for Summer 2019.

As regards night capacity, there are 195 unused night slots more than the surplus of actual coordinated night slots above the applicable planning limit for Summer 2019. However, it is decided not to transfer these night slots from Winter 2018/2019 to Summer 2019. The reason for this is that transferred night slots could only be used by operators holding day slots for an exchange of day slots for night slots. Such an exchange is considered as highly undesirable because it might lead to extra hindrance for our neighbors.

Based on the above considerations, it is concluded that there will be no transfer of unused capacity from Winter 2018/2019 to Summer 2019 and consequently no Addendum to the capacity declaration Summer 2019 will be issued.

Yours sincerely,

ROYAL SCHIPHOL GROUP

B.I. Otto

Executive Vice President & COO

Royal Schiphol Group

Postbus 7501, 1118 ZG Schiphol, Nederland 020 601 9111 Royal Schiphol Group N.V. KvK Amsterdam 34029174 NL11 ABNA 0621 8441 79